SEPTEMBER, 1987

WELCOME !

The Barcroft News is your neighborhood
newsletter. It is produced by your
neighborhood civic association, the
Barcroft School and Civic League.

You live in Barcroft if your home is in
the area bounded by Arlington
Boulevard, George Mason Drive, Columbia
Pike and Four Mile Run.

For many years Arlington has been
organized into neighborhood civic
associations to make local decisions
and give advice to the Arlington County
Board. The BSCL is one of those
associations. 1In 1908 the League's
members built the Barcroft Civic House
at 800 South Buchanan Street (which now
also houses St. Georges Bulgarian
orthodox Church). The League is active
on local issues such as street lights,
traffic signals, potholes, sidewalk
repairs, parks, and building permits.
It also represents the neighborhood on
broader issues such as the future of
Arlington Hall, fire station relocation
and the renewal of Columbia Pike.
Interested neighbors provide the
League's vitality, so if you want to
change this little corner of the world
just come to the next meeting or pick
up your phone and call anyone listed in
this newsletter. We're your neighbors,
and we would love to hear from you.

You can make a difference in Barcroft.

The BSCL meets at the Community House
at 800 South Buchanan Street (up the
hill from Roy Rogers) on the first
Thursday of each month. Meetings are
small and friendly. They feature a
speaker on a topic of neighborhood
interest. The next meeting will be on
September 3, on the Neighborhood
Conservation Plan which Barcroft is
beginning to draft. We would all be
pleased to see you there.

RETURN YOUR QUESTIONNAIRE! !

You can still return your completed
Barcroft Neighborhood Conservation Plan
questionnaire and have your views
registered. The questionnaires are
being entered on a computer database,
and every comment on every one is being
entered. The first printout has
already been done, and will be passed
around at the September meeting for
everyone to see. A revised printout
will be done in a few weeks when all
the questionnaires are in and all the
comments have been entered. If you
want your views registered you are not
too late, but act now to get your
questionnaire in. You can drop it off
(1) with your block captain, (2) in the
box on the front porch of the Barcroft
Community House at 800 South Buchanan
Street, or at the home of Pat Roach and
Sue Sarcone, 4610 Sixth Street South.

MEMBERSHIP

The Barcroft School and Civic League
has a September to September membership
year. So now is the time for everyone,
including those who are already BSCL
members, to join for the 1986-87 year.
Dues are only $2 per person. Please
send in your dues with the coupon on
the back cover. You can also join at
any meeting of the League. And you are
welcome at any meeting whether or not
you ever send in your dues. We need
your support to keep the Barcroft
neighborhood spirit healthy. Please
join today!




SURPRISE! !

As the Barcroft Questionnaires are
entered into our PC we have begun to
see some interesting things.

First, not ewveryone in Barcroft likes
questionnaires. 1In fact, some people
really hate them, and see them as the
first step in adding new rules or
taking away some freedom. One

respondent said the questionnaire "left

me with the feeling that this is
Moscow! "
Day, complained that he or she had not
bought in a planned community in order
to exercise their individual choice.

Another, opposed to Lawnmower

The surprising thing about both is that

they filled out the questionnaire,
despite their distaste for the
questions. We are glad they did. Are
there more of you out there who hate
questionnaires or think the questions
were not good ones and did not send
yours in? If so, we urge you to say

something, so that no one will think
that you just forgot to do yours, or
Drop

that you do not care.

1035 South Edgewood Street
Telephone: 920-6855

Large selection of organic and natural foods at reasonable prices!
Located just off Columbia Pike at Walter Reed Drive (behind Ski Chalet).

Store Hours: Tues 4:00 - 9:00 p.m. Wed & Thurs 11:00 - 9:00 p.m.
Fri 11:00 - 7:00 p.m. Sat 9:00 - 7:00 p.m. Sun 11:00 - 6:00 p.m.

SOME PEOPLE DO NOT LIKE QUESTIONNAIRES!!

a note to the Barcroft News at 4649
Second St. S, Arlington 22204, or put
it in the box on the porch of the
Community House at 800 S. Buchanan.
Better still, fill out a
questionnaire and make your views
part of the record. 1It's all
anonymous, so you can feel free to
write what you think.

The Conservation Plan is not going to
make you do anything. The questions
about neighborhood eyesores, noise
and other irritants were not leading
to some sort of recommendation for
new rules about painting your house,
keeping your canary indoors or
shushing your kids. Common sense
will continue to prevail on all those
subjects. We tried to make the
questions neutral, even though some
of us hoped you would say no on some
of the questions.

The Conservation Plan will be our
neighborhood plan, not something
imposed on us from somewhere else.
Come to the next meeting and be part
of it. Everyone is listened to.
Every comment is considered.

We hope that you will participate in
the writing of the Conservation Plan,
and will support it when it is done.
But we need comments from all of you
to make sure of that. Even people
who hate questionnaires!

If you shredded your questionnaire or
lost it and would like a new one,
call 920-8131 and Pat Roach will get
one to you.

Randy Swart




"Lawnmower Day"

MOWED DOWN !

The comments are in, and there was
considerable feeling in Barcroft that
Lawnmower Day was a lousy idea.
Although some do not like lawnmower
noise, and a few complained about
Sunday or early morning mowing, the
people who feel strongest about the
subject saw the idea of a day for
mowing as an unacceptable restriction,
and not in keeping with Barcroft's
individuality. That's the last you will
hear of that one! The Editor's Wife,
who had not seen the article prior to
publication, says it shows that more
people read the Barcroft News than we
realized, and that you should never
talk to reporters, even if they live
with you.

WE HAVE AN ADVERTISING MANAGER!

Barcroft resident Talmadge Williams has
volunteered to be the new Advertising
Manager for the Barcroft News.

Talmadge will be calling on our
advertisers each month, and seeking out
some new ones as the year progresses.
He is looking forward to some help from
another (unrelated) Williams, whose
name is Stephanie, who also volunteered
to assist in this activity. The
revenue from our advertising is what
makes the Barcroft News possible, so
the job is an important one. If you

think you would like to advertise in
the News, call Talmadge at 920-7006.

BARCROFT SCHOOL AND CIVIC LEAGUE
OFFICERS

President.....cctceveveeee.....Pat Roach
Vice President..............Randy Swart
Treasurer........++s++.+....1ra Belcher
Correspondence Secretary.....Karen Duff
Recording Secretary......Donna Anderson
Board members............Phyllis Kinsey
Susan Christopher
Bill Peine
Howard Mumford
These 9 people take office for the
1987-88 year on September 3. You too
can be a BSCL officer--the main

qualification is willingness to work.
Come and join us.
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MALCOLM'S AUTOMOTIVE
4801 COLUMBIA PIKE
ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22204

521-7769
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FOR BARCROFT RESIDENTS ONLY:
10% DISCOUNT ON PARTS AND
LABOR WITH THIS AD!

Expires 9/31/87




INTERESTED IN ARLINGTON'S HISTORY?
JOIN THE ARLINGTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Arlington has an active Historical
Society whose members share a common
interest in the history of the County.
The Society was founded in 1956 at a
meeting in the Glebe House, and held
its first meeting in November of that
year at Arlington House. The
organization soon launched the
Arlington Historical Magazine and
acquired the Hume School, which has
served as the Historical Museum and the
headquarters for the Society ever
since. In 1975 Mrs. Marian Sellers
donated to the society the historic
house which was first constructed by
John Ball in the 1740's. The society
still owns and shows this house, which
is located in Glencarlyn neighborhood
just a short walk or bicycle ride from
Barcroft.

BETTY JANE MYERS
REALTOR®

A BARCROFT
HOMEOWNER &
REALTOR

gg Merrill Lynch

Merrill Lynch Realty
6134 A& C Arlington Boulevard
Falls Church, Virginia 22044

Office: (703) 536-5300 m
Res: (703) 521-3254 =

Membership in the Society is only $15
per year, including the newsletter and
a copy of the annual Arlington

Historical Magazine. The address is

The Arlington Historical Society
Box 402
Arlington, Virginia 22210

You do not have to be a member to visit
the Historical Museum, which is free,
and has many interesting exhibits on
Arlington's past. The museum is
located at 1805 Arlington Ridge Road,
and is open Fridays and Saturdays 11 to
3, Sundays 2 to 5.

We thought the museum was worth a
separate article, and will be listing a
few of the Historical Society events in
our calendar of events through the
year. The Society members are nice
people, and if you have an interest in
the history of our County we urge you
to have a look at the museum and think
about joining.

The Historical Society has a full
calendar of meetings and events
throughout the year. It holds bi-
monthly meetings at the Historical
Museum with programs of interesting
speakers on Arlington history. There
are house tours and visits to historic
sites arranged periodically, including
a round of special events at Christmas.
The annual bangquet always has a few
surprises, and there are generally
other new things during the year like
the Glencarlyn neighborhood hike and
the tour of Sears Roebuck catalog
houses which the Society ran in 1986.

Members of the Society receive the
Arlington Historical Magazine each
year. This fascinating journal is full
of articles about Arlington history,
including one on Barcroft's history
which appeared some years ago. The
whole series of magazines can be found
in the Virginiana Collection at the
Central Library. Ask Sara Collins, the
Virginiana librarian (and a former
President of the Historical Society!)
to help vou find the article on
Barcroft if you are interested in
reading about our neighborhood.



Arlington's Best-Kept Secrets

WHERE ARE CARLIN'S SPRINGS?

Many people know that Carlin Springs
Road is named for John Carlin's resort
of the same name, but how many in
Barcroft can find the original Springs?

Carlin's Springs was a popular Sunday
stop on the W & OD railroad for picnic-
ing Washingtonians toward the end of
the 1800's. The resort was located on
Four Mile Run. You can still find the
original springs down the hill from
Barcroft. Just take the W & OD bicycle
path north from 9th Street S. toward
Arlington Blvd. When the path crosses
the first wooden bridge, bear left onto
the older, narrower trail. This trail
crosses a second bridge. Then look to
your left for a picnic shelter, and
behind it in the woods at the edge of
the hill are two stone springboxes.
These are Carlin's Springs.

Next month: Where is the oldest house
in Arlington? (Hint - it is not
Arlington House!)

*X*WANT ADS**WANT ADS**WANT ADS**

FOR SALE Nothing.

WANTED: More want ads! Want to sell that old
radio, look for a babysitter, find a job raking
leaves, or put your fall yard sale in our next
issue? Bring your ad to the BSCL meeting on the
first Thursday of September (the 3rd). Or drop a

note to the Editor at 4849 Second Street South,
Arlington 22204.
BSCL.

Ads are free for members of the

GYPSY MOTHS: REMOVE THE BANDS

With the cicadas howling the idea of
gypsy moth control seemed somehow
irrelevant this year. We are fortunat
that the moths have not yet hit
Barcroft in great numbers, but they ar
building every year, and will reach
critical mass shortly. In September
you should make sure you have removed
any of the burlap larvae traps you put
around your trees this spring. The
moths are in another part of the cycle
now, and the traps are no longer
useful. They can harm the tree if lef
on it all year, so remove them now if
you have not already. More on the
moths in coming months.
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WHAT A DEAL!
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Great Pizza, Pasta, Subs, Gyros
and Kebabs. . . Salad bar and Beer

MasterCard VISA American Express

0a1-2244

#.ington Forest Shopping Center
=t 50 & Park Dr., Arlington, VA 09202

Expires 9/30/87
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Saturdays

Sundays

Wednesday
2nd

SEPTEMBER EVENTS
Arlington County Farmers' Market. Courthouse parking lot.
Saturday morning from early 'till noon. See you there!

"Arlington County Line" radio show with topics of interest
to Arlington. WM2ZQ radio (AM 1390). 9 to 9:30 AM Sundays.

Bird & wild plant walk in Glencarlyn Park. Meet at Long
Branch Nature Center. 9 to 11 AM. Info 845-7640.

Sept. 3
Thurs.

BARCROFT SCHOOL AND CIVIC LEAGUE 7:30 PM. Install
new officers and examine progress made over the
summer in drafting our Neighborhood Conservation
Plan. For further information please call 920-8131.

Saturday
5th

Saturday
12 & 26th

Thurs
17th

Wednesday
23rd

Monday
28th

Community Garage Sale of the Arlington Civitans. 7:30 aM
to 1:30 PM at the parking garage over I-66 (enter at 15th
St N. and Quincy). Shoppers 25%, Sellers $4. 558-2475.

Arlington County Board meetings. 9 AM. Watch them
live on Channel 31.

How to Dispose of Hazardous Waste. 8 to 9 PM at the
Long Branch Nature Center. Free. Reservations 845-7640.

Nature Scramble. Brainteasers and nature search for 9 to
12 year olds. Long Branch Nature Center. 2-3 PM. 558-5340.

Book Discussion Group. Arlington Central Library, 1015 N.
Quincy St. 7:30 PM. Call Doré Morse at 524-8662 for info.
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AROUND THE NEIGHBORHOOD
with Kathy Kerr

SOME BARCROFT LUTHERANS
WHO ENJOY THEIR CHURCH

Liz DeMik on 9th St. South took an
extra special vacation this summer with
her family. They went to Wisconsin
where Liz received a trophy for being
"Parent of the Year" awarded by the
National Lutheran Parent-Teacher
League. Liz had been nominated by her
church, Our Saviour Lutheran, located
here in Barcroft on S. Taylor Street.

Liz's many activities make it easy to
see why she was selected. She is on
the Board of Education for Our Saviour
Lutheran School and served as Chairman
of their accreditation committee. Liz
is actively involved with the Martha's
Table program which provides food for
the homeless in Washington. She has
encouraged children at the Our Saviour
school to bring extra sandwiches for
lunch to donate to the homeless. Her
many church activities include being a
choir member and serving on an aid
association for needy families. Liz
will become a Junior Girl Scout leader
this fall. As a graduate of an
Arlington Red Cross clowning class, she
also enjoys being a clown!

Liz's husband, Tom DeMik, is a banker
with 1lst American Bank in Alexandria.
Their four children are: Jonathan age
13, Peter age 12, Cara age 9, and
Steven age 5. Liz is a former teacher
at Patrick Henry Elementary school in
Arlington. She taught for 5 years
prior to the birth of her first baby.
At present she substitute teaches at
Our Saviour and teaches vacation bible
school for one week in August. (This
vacation bible school is very popular
with Barcroft neighborhood children
ages 3-12.) Active church life is an
important part of the life of this
Barcroft family.

New neighbors, babies, grandchildren
weddings, Bar Mitzvahs, anecdotes,
anniversaries, talents, memories?
Help Kathy keep up-to-date over the
summer with what's happening in
Barcroft. Call her at 892-6458.

e

&

BABY BOOMERS BIRTHING BABIES

Keeping up with the new babies here in
Barcroft could get to be a full-time
job! Here are the ones I know about:

Stan and Debbie Sargol, Jr. now have a
daughter, Bailey Ann, born on April
18th, 1987. Bailey joins her brother,
Blaine Allen, age 4. The Sargols live
at the corner of 4th St. S. and George
Mason Drive.

On 5th St. South, Charles and Dian
Weber have a new daughter. Claire Dian
was born July 22. Her brother Daniel
is 15 months old.

Bob and Florence Brodkey on S. Pershing
had a baby girl on June 7th. Naomi
Leah has a big brother, David, who is
almost 5 years old.

LET ME WORK FOR YOU.
= Ask For

PAT O’BRIEN
If you buy or sell
without calling me,
WE BOTH LOSE!*

FULL TIME REAL ESTATE
PROFESSIONAL

Million Dollar Producer
Home: 892 6485

YEARS EXPERIENCE HELPING BUYERS AND SELLERS
* Ask about our "Neighborly Discount”.

Professional Real Estate Services

® Pre-purchase consultation

® Pre-sale consultation
® Free market evaluation
® Marketing

equakiousn  ® Contract negotiation REALIOR®
OPPORTUNITY ® Settlement coordination
* International relocation service

REMBX®

presidential, inc.

753 2500 - 876 5324




YA ‘uolpburTray
6G# 3ITWISG
pTed sbeisod °s°'n
93ey HInd

INOVHT DIAID ANV "TOOHOS LJOUDIVL

$02ZZ YA ‘uo3lBuTTIy
39213S ueURYONG Y3INOS 008

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Barcroft School and Civic League
c¢/o Kathryn Villegas

4301 Columbia Pike

Arlington, VA 22204

Name

Address

City Arlington, VA 22204
Phone

Please send with $2 dues per person.

Bring your free want ad for the
Barcroft News to our next meeting.
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